
John Murtari
34 Franklin St.
Lyons, NY 14489
April 5th, 2010

District Attorney Richard Healy
Hall of Justice, Suite 202
Lyons, NY 14489

Dear Mr. Healy  (Undersheriff House):

I received the attached letter (dated March 26,2010) from Undersheriff House in response to my 
earlier complaint regarding the conduct of Deputy Aunkst during an arrest that occurred on 
February 18th.   I appreciate his speedy answer and I reviewed it carefully before writing your 
office today.

I'm disappointed by the reply.  As I said in my original complaint, Deputy Aunkst did speak with 
someone in  the DA's office AFTER my arraignment and that could have been Mr. McCormack. 
I do believe Deputy Aunkst did try to call the DA's office prior to my arraignment, but couldn't 
talk to an ADA and had to leave a message. The Undersheriff's letter is a bit vague on the timing 
of the conversations and doesn't make a clear statement.

It does admit Deputy Aunkst gave Judge Wunder the wrong name during my arraignment.  I 
believe Mr. Bokelman may have additional information about what happened that day and it 
may confirm my original complaint.  Also, without sworn testimony, I'm hesitant to accept these 
statements at face value after just an “internal” investigation.

Both Mr. Bokelman and Mr. McCormack work for you and the people of this community.  I 
hope you will review things carefully and consider bringing charges to make sure this is fully 
investigated.  I'm concerned that Deputy Aunkst is not credible and I still have pending charges 
in which he will be a prime witness against me (as well as other people from the community in 
the future).  I'm also forwarding a copy of this letter to my assigned counsel, Mr. Correia, for his 
review.

Sincerely, 

John Murtari

CC:  Undersheriff Richard House
CC:  Attorney Andrew Correia


